
MINUTES 

 

BRIGHTON TOWNSHIP BOARD OF SUPERVISORS 

 

June 23, 2025 

 

 

The special meeting of the Brighton Township Board of Supervisors, located in the 

Municipal Building, 1300 Brighton Road, was called to order at 8:00 P.M. by Chairman John 

Curtaccio. There were three (3) visitors in attendance. 

 

PRESENT:  John Curtaccio - Chairman 

Mark Piccirilli – Vice Chairman 

Gary J. Gordon - Supervisor 

   Bryan K. Dehart - Manager/Secretary 

 

Public Comment – Agenda Items:  There was no public comment. 

 

Approve Employee Hire and Employment Agreement: Following a recruitment and 

selection process, the Board has selected Jeffrey L. Ziegler as the Township Manager.  

 

Mr. Piccirilli made a motion, seconded by Mr. Gordon, vote unanimous, to hire Jeffrey L. 

Ziegler as the Brighton Township Manger effective September 2, 2025 or soon thereafter, and to 

approve and authorize execution of the Township Manager’s Employment Agreement with Jeffrey 

L. Ziegler effective September 2, 2025 or soon thereafter. 

 

Removal from Probation: Eugene E. Jones has completed his six (6) month probationary 

period June 23, 2025. Mr. Dehart recommended that he be removed from probationary status and 

that he be awarded three (3) personal days and five (5) days of vacation leave to be used prior to 

the end of the year.   

 

Mr. Gordon made a motion, seconded by Mr. Piccirilli, vote unanimous, to remove Eugene 

Jones from probationary status and approve three (3) personal days and five (5) days of vacation 

leave to be used prior to the end of the year.   

 

Approve Leave Policy: The Township Manger recommended a leave policy for regularly 

scheduled part-time employees.  

 

Mr. Piccirilli made a motion, seconded by Mr. Gordon, vote unanimous, to approved the 

leave as presented by the Township Manager. 

 

 There was no Additional Business.  

 

 There was no Public Comment.  

 



 Adjournment: Mr. Gordon made a motion, seconded by Mr. Piccirilli, vote unanimous, to 

adjourn the meeting at 8:04 P.M. 

  

     

 Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

 

      Bryan K. Dehart 

      Township Secretary 


